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District Lion Members, Lioness, and Leos, Greetings!! 

Well, a couple of things ended recently; the month of October 

and the end of my paid working career!! It was a joyous occasion 

on that Thursday morning when I didn’t need to get into my 

truck to go to work and that I would never have to again! 

However, I will still continue my Lion career as your District    

Governor. Of course, First Lady Charlotte and I went to the kick 

off dinners in October and had a great time. Coming into          

November we start the second round of Region meetings. This Governor is hoping that we 

will have as great a turn out as we did in the first round! IPDG John will be collecting canned 

goods at each of these meetings and bringing them to local food banks. In addition, Lion 

Dave and 2nd VDG Leo will be collecting eye glasses. 

Something different will be happening at the next round of Region meetings. The cabinet 

secretary, treasurer, and all of the governors will be missing at the head table. If you see one 

of us at these meetings, we will be at the back of the room just being attendees. Actually, the 

purpose of this is that these meetings are the Zone and Region chair meetings, and there   

really is no need for those cabinet members to be there.  We are the only district in the state 

that has a large head table for these meetings and maybe, just maybe, this might  



be the reason they take up to two and half hours!   

This is only an experiment to see how it works, so don’t freak out! Everything will stay the 

same on the agenda except words from the VDG’s and the DG will not be there. This will 

save 10 - 15 minutes (or possibly even more?). Really, the point of these meetings is for club 

presidents to brag and to inform other clubs of new projects and ideas that others in  

attendance could in turn bring back to their clubs.  

On to other topics, like the Peace Poster: Lion Secretary Donna from the Troy club got one 

youth involved in a peace poster. I will bring this entry to the COG meeting in December. 

Thanks to Dilayia Dickerson, age 11, from the Baker Middle School for her entry. GOOD 

LUCK, Dilayia! 

October was a bad month for Lions! We lost three great Lions within a week of each other. 

We send condolences to their families and friends.   They will be missed by our Lion family. 

All right, here we go into the HOLIDAY SEASON which are crazy busy for all Lions as they   

juggle fundraisers and projects galore, not to mention family time!! It is for that reason that 

I and the First Lady have decided to NOT have a District Christmas Party!! We all have 

enough to do, and feeling the need to attend ONE MORE THING is really not necessary. How 

about a Valentine’s Party, instead?? We will keep you informed. . . 

With all of that said, thanks for all that you do. Have a blessed Thanksgiving, and we will see 

all of you soon!! 

Serving Into Our 2nd Century, 

DG Lion Jack and First Lady Charlotte 

 





2VDG Leo Schaefer 

Hi to all the Lions, Lioness, and Leos out there. 

The past four months have been like a roller coaster ride with all of 

the ups and the downs and the fast pace that I find myself moving 

at. I have learned a lot, but I have so much more to learn. 

At the Leader Dog School in mid-October, I met with the leaders of 

a sorority who said that they would like to partner up with the  

the Lions in a service project; specifically, the collection of eye glasses. The meeting came 

about after the sorority leaders had contacted Leader Dog.  After they spoke with Beth 

Slade, she, in turn, called me and we arranged to meet with them. More to come on this in 

the next few months. 

Speaking about eye glass collection; Lion Dave and I just shipped out a load of glasses that 

we had in the storage unit. PDG R.G. Barnum and three of his Lion members came down 

from 11 D-1 to pick up the glasses. District 11 A-2 turned in 80,000 pairs of glasses this 

time. KEEP UP THE GOOD WORK!!  Lion Dave and I thank you. Remember that we will also 

will take all of the hearing aids that you get. A lot of good fund raisers are going on around 

the district between now and the end of the year and I encourage you to pick a few and 

have some fun. By the next newsletter we will all be stuffed from Thanksgiving Turkey..    

enjoy !!  

2nd.VDG 

Leo     



Notes from Lioness Liaison Angie Boomer... 
 



Many thanks to 

Lion Larry Cole, 

Membership 

Statistician, for 

providing this 

information.. 

The Hazel Park Lions Club welcomes Belle Gniazoloski, sponsored by Mary Ann Masiwchuk. 

The Lake Orion Lions Club welcomes Chris Barnett, sponsored by JoAnn Van Tassel. 

The Madison Heights Area Lions Club welcomes Victoria Spehar, sponsored by Fran Kirchoff. 

The Rochester Lions Club welcomes Amanda Marie Swann, sponsored by Steve Rapotec. 

The Troy Community Lions Club welcomes Merisa Musemic, sponsored by Donna Quinn. 

The Troy Community Lions Club welcomes Svjetlana Musemic, sponsored by Donna Quinn. 

The Wixom-Walled lake Lions Club welcomes Jason Bishop, sponsored by Joseph McKevitz 













The Detroit River Cruise Event is 

Back!! 

May 11, 2019 

This event, a District 11-A2 favorite, has returned after a 20 year        

absence.  Enjoy an evening cruising the Detroit River on board the     

Diamond Belle.  There will be dinner, drinks, dancing and 50/50 raffles! 

Tickets are $50 per person 

Seating is limited to 90 people, so get your tickets now!!  

Simply fill out the order form below, enclose a check and drop 

it in the mail.  You can contact Bill or Maryalyce Lupher at           

walupher@outlook.com to get more information about the 

cruise.     Tickets will be available at District meetings and 

events.   

See additional details at www.diamondjack.com 


















